
 
 

 

PERA Divestment Might Be Legislative Issue 
 
As of this late-January writing, over 250 bills have been introduced in 2019’s legislative 
session.  No PERA-connected bills have been submitted yet, but conversations are happening 
that could produce several PERA bills. 
 
One possible PERA legislative development could be on the topic of divestment. 
 
Divestment involves not allowing a fund to invest in certain products, companies that produce 
certain products, companies that do business in certain countries, or other prohibited 
parameters.  For example, some “socially responsible” mutual funds exclude investments in 
tobacco-producing or tobacco-product companies.  A national organization 
called 350.org believes investors should divest from fossil fuels. 
 
A PERA divestment bill, if passed, would require the PERA Board to remove from its portfolio 
any investments in products, companies, countries, or other parameters named in the bill. 
 
The PERA Board has adopted a policy on divestment.  A PDF attachment containing that PERA 
Board Statement on Divestment is attached at the end of this bulletin. 
 
Connected with the topic of divestment is a promise made by Trustees as they become 
members of the PERA Board.  Trustees take what is called a “fiduciary oath,” requiring them to 
act only with regard to the best interests of PERA employees and retirees.  That generally 
means investing for the best possible financial health of the fund.  Board members have held 
that legislation requiring divestment generally damages financial returns, and thus runs 
contrary to their fiduciary oath.  The PERA Board has generally opposed such legislation in the 
past. 
 
If a PERA divestment bill does materialize, CSPERA will send a bulletin with information about 
its content, its assigned committee, and the legislators involved in that hearing. 
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As always, we encourage PERA employees and retirees to learn about PERA legislation and to 
participate in the shaping of your retirement plan by communicating your opinion to your 
representative and senator.  It’s important that CSPERA members from all of our local 
associations around Colorado participate, so that all legislators hear locally-affected constituent 
comments as they discuss possible PERA laws. 
 
A high number of representatives and senators are newly elected this session.  A soon-to-
follow Breaking News bulletin will give county-specific information naming new legislators.  If 
you find that you are in a county with new legislators, keep in mind that a PERA local-voter 
comment will be especially important to new legislators who have little PERA background from 
previous years in office. 

 

 



 

 


